Graduate Council Minutes

March 13, 2009
The Graduate Council met on Friday, March 13, 2009 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present:  M. Abel, D. Butcher, F. Buskey, C. Coburn, C. Cooper, A. Denson, B. Gastle, S. Higgins, B. Jones, K. Lunnen, J. Menickelli, M. Roland, D. Sally, C. Stepniak, and J. Zhang
Members absent:  S. Ha, K. Jaqua, J. Mallory, M. Smith, and S. Tonnsen, 
Others present:  L. Comer, E. Frazier
Announcements

Graduate Research Symposium is Thursday, March 26.  There will be 24 sessions and over 90 student participants.  
The awards reception will 
be held in the evening starting at 5:00 p.m.   Five sessions still need a moderator.  If you 
would like to volunteer to 
moderate a session, please contact Dr. Brian Gastle.


The new certificate proposal guidelines distributed to the Graduate Council prior to today’s meeting have been fully   
approved.  The certificate proposal guidelines will be posted on the Graduate School website.








The Appeal of Academic Action Policy distributed to the Graduate Council prior to today’s meeting has been approved









by the Faculty Senate.  The Appeal of Academic Action Policy will be added to the 2009-10 Graduate School catalog.








GRE test scores will now be processed electronically by the Graduate Schools.  All students who submit GRE scores to 







Western Carolina University will have a test score record created in BANNER.








The hiring guidelines for summer term assistantships have been distributed to the Deans for distribution to departments








The August commencement ceremony has been cancelled.








Interviews for the Associate Dean position in the Graduate School have been concluded and the Dean of the Graduate 








School will make a hiring decision soon.








The graduate application fee will increase from $40.00 to $45.00 on July 1, 2009.

Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2009 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review 
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:


Dr. Donald
Cameron



Educational Leadership and Foundations




Temporary
                                                Motion passed.
Curriculum Review
The following experiential curriculum items were reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded motion:

New Courses Approved:


BIOL 675 Advanced Methods in Ecology and Evolution (4)















MHS 538 Program Planning & Evaluation in Health Sciences (3)















  New Course On Hold for Consultation:
















MHS 670 Biostatistics for Health Sciences (3)















New Course Not Approved:















PRM 560 Experiential Education (3)















New Courses Withdrawn from Review:















ENGL 520  Introduction to Writing Center Tutoring (1)















ENGL 521  Advanced Writing Center Tutoring (1)














  Course Change Approved:
















PSY 651 Advance Research Methods: Statistics (4)












Program Change Approved:
















Master of Arts Psychology:  Changes to the M.A. in School Psychology and the M.A. in Psychology.
                                               Master of Health Sciences: Change program description.

                                               Motion passed.
                                              The Graduate Curriculum Review Guidelines received final approval from the Faculty Senate.
Academic Policy                   The 2009-10 graduate catalog curriculum updates have been completed for all curriculum items approved as of 

And Review
March 1, 2009.  Notify the Graduate School if catalog changes are not correct.  The Graduate School will not print copies of the 2009-10 graduate catalog; however, the graduate catalog may be available in print format for the colleges to print at their discretion.

The undergraduate catalog will be printed and distributed.  The Registrar’s Office will now be responsible for updating, printing  and distributing the undergraduate catalog.  
University Fellowship,         Applications for the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant are available on the Graduate
Scholarship &                       School website at http://www.wcu.edu/1169.asp.
Student Affairs

Agenda Items







The Graduate School requested feedback from the Graduate Council regarding a proposal to require applicants to 


















provide the names of three references with their application.  Graduate Council discussed the idea and supported the 
















Graduate School’s proposal.  Brian will draft a written proposal for review and approval by the Graduate Council at the 














next scheduled meeting.

















  
Scott updated the Graduate Council on the review of all Master’s degree programs.  A Council of Deans Subgroup is















  working to establish the criteria for reviewing all Master’s degree programs. A Two Step process has been drafted 

                                               for further discussion by the Subgroup on April 1. Copies of the draft are available for review by the Graduate 

                                               Council, if requested.
. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

